MELBURY OSMOND TENNIS CLUB		CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2024

I was playing on the Court in mid-January in brilliant sunshine and thought how lucky we are to have such a fabulous court when some villages were looking at moss and weed-covered unloved courts at this time of the year.  However, this look does not happen by itself and thanks go the Tennis Club Committee families and members who met on the first of May for a ‘Spring Clean’ -  a morning  of raking, brushing, 
pruning and general tidying up to start the season. This was followed by the relentless summer battle with Bindweed (valiantly fought by David Crosthwaite-Eyre)
However by the beginning of November, the court was in dire need of another beauty treatment which could not be ignored. Caroline Coverdale brilliantly organised for the court to be cleaned and our thanks to Roger Caesly for organising the water required .   The committee have now agreed that the court will need this
Annual Preventative Maintenance and will look to find ways to finance this. 

Memberships as breakdown below illustrates,  remains stable but we greatly need more! 
2023/2024 Membership Report:
FAMILY:                       20           (including 2 x holiday cottages)
INDIVIDUAL:              13
UNDER-16:                 2

Lulu Crosthwaite-Eyre sent out an advertisement to the Wriggle Vally Magazine, Chetnole section, Yetminster News and views (online forum) and Chetnole Chat (email list circulation) – ‘Any one for Tennis’ calling for memberships to Melbury Osmond Tennis Club as some of our current members live outside the parish.

The online court booking system is working well and our thanks to Linsay Jones for continuing to run this for us. 
Further thanks are due to the Parish Council for their support and for covering our insurance. This is greatly appreciated and our thanks to the Village Hall Committee for allowing access (by code and invitation) to a few of our members to use the WC facilities. 

Sadly I am stepping down as Chairman as we are moving to Beaminster but I am sure Lulu Crosthwaite-Eyre will lead her committee brilliantly and I wish them much success in keeping this superb village facility going.

Annabelle Nabarro




